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The Honorable Mike Thompson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 144-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Thompson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 117 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 117 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 117 would authorize the Kansas Historical Society to convey the Historic Shawnee 

Indian Mission located in Johnson County to the Shawnee Tribe. 

 

 The Kansas Historical Society indicates the enactment of SB 117 would decrease annual 

expenditures for the Shawnee Indian Mission by $48,137 including $36,667 from the State General 

Fund.  The amounts are calculated based on average expenditures from the past five years.  The 

Historical Society indicates the bill would reduce the City of Fairway’s expenditures for daily 

operating costs.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 117 is not reflected in The FY 2024 

Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Matthew Chappell, Historical Society  


